
GO Expansion Construction Notice 

 

 

  

Maple GO Station: Major 
Mackenzie Bridge Overnight Work 
 
July 15th – August 15th, 2024 from 2100-0500 
 
 

Project Overview  
GO service is expanding to serve you better - with more frequent service, more stations, 
cleaner technology, and more connections.  
 
Across the entire 
network, our goal is to 
deliver over 10,000 
train trips a week - so 
you won’t need a 
schedule because you 
know the next train 
will be coming soon. 
GO Expansion will 
transform the GO rail 
network from a 
commuter service into 
an all-day, rapid 
system. 
 

Figure 1: Map depicting work zone area and lane closure between Hill Street 
and Ontario Street. Not to scale. For illustrative purposes only. Metrolinx image. 

 
What You Need to Know  
Metrolinx is continuing to make progress on upgrades along the Barrie rail corridor in support 
of GO Expansion!  
 
As part of works on the future Major Mackenzie pedestrian bridge, work will be underway 
starting July 15th – August 15th to install the bridge conduits and conduit brackets on the 
existing rail bridge. 
 



 

Write to us at: YorkRegion@metrolinx.com 
Call us at: 416-202-4453 
Find us on Twitter: @GOExpansion  
Visit the website: metrolinx.com/Maple  

As with all construction, work may be adjusted, 
rescheduled or extended due to weather conditions or 
unforeseen circumstances. 

 
 

 

What to expect 
Nearby residents may experience some noise and vibration from the use of heavy construction 
equipment including the scissor lift.  
 
Work will occur overnight to increase safety and reduce traffic impacts. This work will require a 
rotating single-lane closure along Major Mackenzie Avenue between Hill Street and Ontario 
Street. A traffic management plan will be in place to allow vehicles and cyclists to navigate 
through this area of the street when the lane closure occurs. 
 
We understand that we are conducting work near a residential area and that overnight work is 
not ideal. We appreciate your patience and will complete this work as efficiently as possible to 
get things back to normal for you.   
 
These improvements will allow for increased accessibility to Maple GO upon completion. We 
thank you for your patience as we work to get you where you need to go, faster and easier.  
 
Questions  
We have a dedicated community relations team in place to work with residents and businesses 
in the York Region. If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us 
anytime at YorkRegion@metrolinx.com.  
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:YorkRegion@metrolinx.com
https://www.metrolinx.com/en/projects-and-programs/barrie-line-go-expansion/what-were-building/maple-go-station

